
MINUTES  
Hull	Parent/Teacher	Organization	
September 20, 2022 
7:00pm Jacobs Library 

Board of Directors: Renee Kiley -Vice President, Caryn O’Connor – Secretary, Carolyn Reynolds – Treasurer, Jacobs School Reps: Deborah Irby, Melissa Pilicy, Jill Mansfield-Jollin, 
ReganYakubain, Memorial Middle School Reps: Sharon Striglio, Carrie Tiani. Hull High School Reps: Amy Hyde, Laurie McDowell, Jacqui Frongello  

 
Attendance:    Carolyn Reynolds, Caryn O’Connor, Renee Kiley, Kim Panetta, Melissa Pilicy, Jill Mansfield-Jollin, Laurie 
McDowell, Heather Swimm, Kelly Cichocki, Sharon Striglio, Shannon Resnick, Kristy Chailfoux, Jennifer Palermo  
 

Review and Acceptance of Minutes and Agenda: September agenda approved with minor date correction.  June Minutes 
approved. 
 

Treasurer’s Report: The approximate balance was reported 
 

Presidents Approval:  $20.16 for the purchase or 200 bags for JES Fall Book Fair 
 Up to $100 for items for PTO table at open house. 
 Up to $100 to have colored copies of PTO brochure made. 
Board Approval:   Up to $500 for the Teacher Welcome Back Breakfast. 
. 
Guest Speakers:     None 
 

Funding Requests 
 
 

Schoolwide:    None 
 

 

Jacobs School:  
1. Renee Kiley and Kristy Chailfoux requested up to $700 for the Jacobs Halloween Dance//Approved 

2. Lindsay Rajan requested $435 for buses for the first-grade field trip to the Boston Children’s Museum //Substitute Motion 
made to increase to $550//Substitute Motion Approved  
 
 

Memorial Middle School: 
3. Laurie Vaughen requested $112.32 for last year’s 7th grade end of year Stay Gold Photo Display//Approved 

4. Laurie Vaughen requested $459.00 for supplies used last year to create replicas of ancient India’s artifacts//Approved 

 

 

Hull High School:  
5. Karissa Connors requested $550 for 38 AP students to attend the Musical Sing Street/Approved 

6. Stephanie Hillner requested $650 to supply lunch to the students during Advisory Kick off day//Approved up to $650~ we 
will pay out half, cost will be split with boosters, proof required.  
 

 
 

Old Business:  
• Summer Reading Bingo Final Report – Tabled  
• Welcome Back to School Parent Event – Chair needed to plan this event 
• Welcome Back Breakfast Final – Went great.  Most of the breakfast was covered with donations.  Of the $500 the board 

approved for this event only $37.06 was used. 
• Teacher Grants are going well with $8,125 has been issues to date.  There is still 10 days left and more are expected.  
 
New Business:  
• Halloween dance will be chaired by K. Chailfoux and will be October 28. Volunteers needed; online signup will be live 

soon. 
• Pie Sales will be held October 3 -17 and delivered November 16.  Volunteers needed for distribution.  Sharon Striglio will 

head up this fundraiser again this year. 
 
Adjourned  


